COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, June 25, 2007

MOTION No. 9

MOTION: Councillor C. King

"That this Committee calls on the Manager to arrange for an investigation to be carried out with a view to the identification of a permanant site for Scoil Cáitlín Maude (Killinarden) taking into account the current long list for the school and the current proposals for further large scale development in the area".

REPORT
The Principal of Scoil Caitlin Maude made contact with the Council approximately  three years ago to discuss the possibility of the School acquiring a portion of the Council' 's adjoining lands, to extend its existing accommodation. The School is currently accomodated at Knockmore Primary School and adjoining prefabs. The Council indicated that it would consider the request if it was supported by the Department of Education and Science , which would be funding the additional accommodation.  

Subsequent discussions took place between the School and the Department of Education and Science and it appears that the Department's preference is to provide an independent permanent building for the School.  The matter was also discussed at a meeting held in February 2007 between officials of the Council and the Department of Education but the  site adjoining the existing school was not considered to be of sufficient size to meet the Department's requirements. The Department indicated that it would look at alternative sites in the area and would revert to the Council, if necessary.  No further contact has been received from the Department in this matter in the meantime.

